St John’s Primary School Parent Council
Annual Report August 2015
First Parent Council meeting and AGM will be on

Monday 14 September at 7pm. Please come along!

The Parent council is comprised of parents from P1-P7, four members of staff, and two co-opted members. Office bearers are the Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, Treasurer and Web Secretary. 
The Parent Council held their Annual General Meeting on 8 September 2014 with four general meetings during the school year on 8 December, 13 January, 3 March and 18 May. All were well attended and minutes of the meetings are available on the school website. 
The role of our parent council from our constitution is to:

· support the school in it’s work with parents

· encourage links between the school, parents, pupils and the wider community

· represent the views of all parents

· report back to the parent forum.
Summary of Information on parent council meetings:

At each Parent Council Meeting, we discuss the Fundraising Programme of Events, website content, new fundraising suggestions and plan how school funds should be spent. We also receive a regular Headteacher’s update from Mrs Hope and have the opportunity to discuss any matters of concern raised by parents. 
St John’s school website continues to develop and is an excellent communication tool between the school and parents. All information relating to Parent Council activites will be published on http://st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk/parent-council/. 
Fundraising at St John’s

As a result of fundraising activities from our events programme we were delighted to present the school with a cheque for  £3,000 at the end of the school year. Over £1,000 was also raised in vouchers from our Book Fayres for the school to buy books. Areas where funds were spent by the school this year included digital cameras for each class, headphones for all pupils, chalkboards and bins for the playground and Christmas parties and panto. Our fundraising has a real impact on the educational experience for the children at St John’s. 
Awards for All Technology Club Bid

The Parent Council had great success in bidding for Awards for All funding, being awarded £7,263 towards Lego technology products and i-pads. The new after school Technology Clubs for infants and seniors will be launched in September and are sure to be popular! Well done to Joanne Carroll and Gayle Baxter for their work on the bid process.   

Finally...
We thank our former Treasurer Janet Paton for her valued contribution to the Parent Council over the years. 

Thank you to everyone for your help, donations and continued support over the past year. We look forward to welcoming new members of the Parent Council at our AGM in September.

Emma Smith

Chair of St John’s Primary School Parent Council

Parent Council Accounts for 2014/2015 can be found on our Website, along with details of money spent by the school last year. 
http://st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk/parent-council/
Appendix 1: Programme of Events 2014/2015
	Dates
	Description of event
	Details
	Estimated Target Amount to be Raised
	Actual money raised 

	2014
	
	
	
	

	AGM 

8th September

	Annual General Meeting

All parents welcome, new members of Council encouraged.
	School Staff Room at 7pm
	N/A
	N/A

	25th September
	Book Fair at Open Afternoon/ MacMillan coffee afternoon
	Gym Hall and Cafeteria
1.45 pm to 2.45 pm
	£600


	£642 

	9th October
	Parents Evening – Toffee and Fudge for sale
	
	£300
	£99

	30th  October
	Halloween Disco
	P1-P4: 6-7.15pm, P5-P7: 7.30-8.45pm


	£450
	£527

	19th November
	Art Gallery Evening
	6.30-8pm


	tbc
	£320

	8th December
	Parent Council Meeting
	School staff room at 7pm
	N/A
	N/A

	2015
	
	
	
	

	13th February
	Sponsored event

	Helpers for fruit chopping and provision at event
	£1500
	£2283

	2nd March
	Parent Council Meeting
	School Staff Room at 7pm
	N/A
	N/A

	19th March 
	Book Fair at Parents Open Evening
	School

3.30 to 5.30 pm and 6.30 to 8.15pm


	£600
	£400

	9th May
	Spring Fayre & Plant Sale
	School 10-12.30pm

	£1600
	£2259

	18th May
	Parent Council Meeting
	School staff room 7pm
	N/A
	N/A

	2nd June
	Disco 


	School Hall 

P1-4 (6.00 -7.30 pm)

P5-7 (7.45 – 9.00 pm)

	£400
	£527.73

	11th June
	Sports Day 
	Refreshments for Parents
	£50
	£87.90


 
